                    
      L. D. Bell Band Booster Minutes from August 4, 2015

7:06 Call to order by Dee Zuniga
Introduced officers of booster committee.  Thanks everyone for attending.  Everyone that volunteers needs to get their background checks done. Please look at the volunteer needs and sign up for anything you can help with. Make sure you turn in your spirit wear order package deal by the deadline.  We will be setting up tailgate parties before home games, coordinator is Jim Sears.
Communication is important. Contact Dee Zuniga if you need anything Her email is dee_zunig@hotmail.com
Directors Reports:
Mr. Maughmer – The percussion kids sometimes have different schedules than band, they are not at Pennington and all together yet until we get the trucks to transport their equipment later this month.  Kids are doing well, show is really coming together.  Remember to encourage your students to hydrate.
Mrs. Dell – Kids doing great, it’s kind of a shock at this point as the new routine settles in.  They are doing a great job.  Make sure in addition to hydrating, encourage sunscreen and eating healthy encourage them to shower.  Please remember the speed limits in the parking lots at Bell and Pennington and follow the posted routes for drop off and pick-ups.  At Bell parents should pick their children up from practice at Bell in the student parking lot. We are always looking for help on props.  See Matt Rabe if you would like to volunteer in that area.  Please make it a point to volunteer for something, that is the only way this program continues to be a success.   We operate like a big family. 
Mr. Holt – Volunteer especially if you want to see your kids for the next three months.  Is going to be exceptionally hot for the next few weeks, make sure kids hydrate during activities, as well as first thing when they get up and last thing before the go to bed. Tomorrow is picture day, in full uniform at 7 AM. And tomorrow afternoon is registration for kids in extra-curricular activities.  That will be at 3, bring proof of residency and $5 if you do not have an ID card, then they are done after they finish registering until evening practice starts at 6:30. They will be starting Pennington practices, and for kids that drive, they may drive back from there to school to be ready for 2nd period on time.  If they do not drive, there are buses and showers/dressing rooms available for them to use to get ready for the rest of their day.
Mr. Mathews – Mrs. Zuniga did a great job, and thanks for having the tables ready for volunteers to look for helpers on their committees.  Everything is very busy and moving in the right direction.  Sometime we need to pause and appreciate how privileged we are to be in this community.  There is a lot of support for this program, it is truly an honor to be able to work with your kids.  Thank you for your part in this process too. For getting your kids here for practice, and for encouraging them to practice on their own, eat, rest and hydrate along the way.   I having scheduling challenges at home too, it really does take a village. Kids want you around, we need all kinds of skill sets, come volunteer.  Where are we going; how do we get here.  We start working on the completion show in the spring and summer.  Once band camp starts we say by to our spouses and tell them we will see them in November.  This is a marathon not a sprint.  Hydrate a lot.  Naps and showers are always good. Kids doing great.  The goal is to be better today than yesterday. Mr. Fife does a little movie trailer for each show.  In the past we have done some literal shows, like Honor, and then some abstract shows, this is a little of both.  We use a lot of drum core fundamentals and are fortunate enough to be surrounded by very talented people in the activity and in the show design process, and we have an incredible staff of people too.  We always want come in with a great attitude and strive to be better today than yesterday.  Our rehearsals are open, come enjoy the process.  It’s very special to spend the time with your kids, and it’s amazing to see the development of the students along the way.  This year’s show is all Beethoven. There are a few performances coming up, make sure you come enjoy and watch your children.  In addition to the Community performance at Pennington on Wednesday, we are also starting something new.  On Thursday we are also participating in a community pep rally at Raider bowl to introduce sports teams and band to new sophomores to the community and new students.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]The trailer was shown, and Mr. Mathews announced the show title, IMMORTAL.

Meeting adjourned 8:00.

 
